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Maximize your AHEAD Regional Affiliate: 

A World of Network Opportunities 

Achieving 501(c)3 Non-Profit Status and your Affiliate 

This list will provide ideas on how to complete the application for 501(c)3, 

non-profit status for your affiliate.  Please use this list as a resource or 

building tool for your current or prospective affiliate. 

 Why become a non-profit organization? 

 Having a 501(c)3 designation allows donors a tax deduction, which 
may very will increase the amount of donations your affiliate 

receives. 

 If your affiliate is also a non-profit organization, it will be 
exempted from Federal income taxes. 

 Many grants and other funding sources require that the organization 
have a non-profit status as part of the grant criteria. 

 Being a non-profit will increase the legitimacy and sustainability 
of your affiliate. 

 Before you begin the application process have the 

following available: 

 Your affiliate must have well written by-laws and must include a 
dissolution statement that details what will happen to all 

organizational monies should the affiliate disband. 

  You will be required to provide the names and contact information 
for all current officers of your affiliate.  

 You must have Articles of Incorporation from the State in which 
your affiliate resides.  Contact your state’s Secretary of State 

for more information on how to file Articles of Incorporation. 

 Each page of your 501(c)3 application must include your Federal 
Employer Identification Number (EIN).  If your affiliate does not 

have one of these, you will need to get one.  Go to www.irs.gov for 

more information. 

 The application will ask for a list of past, current, and future 
activities of the affiliate. 

 You will be required to detail all of the funding sources for the 
affiliate. 

 The application will ask that you provide a copy of your current 
budget (income and expenses) as well as ask that you provide three 

years of projected budgets. 

 You must provide a copy of the Conflict of Interest statement that 
your executive board members are required to sign. 

 Details of your membership categories and fees will be required. 

 The application will also ask that you include a list of your 
affiliate’s membership benefits. 

http://www.irs.gov/
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 You must include a copy of any official recruitment materials, such 
as your affiliate brochure and/or membership form. 

 If your organization has a Strategic Plan, you may want to include 
a copy of that as well. 

 Completing the application: 

 Your entire board of directors should be in support of this process 
and should be prepared to assist. If possible, ask Leadership to 

stay involved until process is complete.  

 The 501(c)3 application is very complicated!  Having the above 
materials ready in advance will make the process a little easier; 

however, your affiliate may want to ask for assistance completing 

the application.  Hiring a consultant is an option, as is 

partnering with other organizations that have already completed the 

process. 

 The application for 501(c)3 status is the Form 1023.  If your 
affiliate is intending to lobby on a state or federal legislative 

level, you will also have to complete a Form 5768. 

  There is a hefty fee required when you submit your application.  
In 2013, the application fee was $850.00. 

 It can take around nine to twelve months or possibility longer for 
the application to be reviewed so patience is required. 

 If your application is approved, check with your state’s Secretary 
of State to find out if your affiliate will be required, as a non-

profit organization, to complete a Charitable Organization form for 

your state. 

 Responsibilities of a non-profit organization: 

 Once you become a non-profit organization, your affiliate will have 
additional responsibilities as required by the federal government.  

These responsibilities include but are not limited to: 

o More detailed recordkeeping  

o Annual filing requirements at the state and federal level 

o Public disclosure requirements 

o Detailed rules regarding charitable contributions 

o Excess benefit restrictions for the executive board members 

o Limitations on political and legislative activity except as 

allowed by the Form 5768 

 

 

 Is it worth it? 

 Yes!  It is absolutely worth the time and money to complete this 
process and become a non-profit organization.  The benefits far 

outweigh the complications. 


